Minutes from the MILTON PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 
on APRIL 09, 2024 @ 7:00pm 
1. Call to Order by Virginia Feigles-Kaar (Gini) at 7:04 pm.
2. Roll Call: _X__ V. FEIGLES – KAAR,  _X__D. PFEIL,  ___T. SHAW,  __X_C. SWARTZ,  _X__J. BALDWIN,  _X_R. SPECHT, _____ E. MCDOWELL, and _X__Zoning Officer Doug Diehl.
3. Pledge of Allegiance was said.
4. Approval of Minutes from the March 12, 2024, Meeting:
Motion to approve by Dale Pfeil and seconded by Charlie Swartz. Motion passed.
5. Public Comments: None.
6. Communications and Bills: None. 
7. Report of Officers: None.
       8.    NEW BUSINESS: PC-2024-03
TO REVIEW A PROPOSED DAY CARE CENTER FOR RECOMMENDATION TO THE MILTON ZONING HEARING BOARD FOR A SPECIAL EXCEPTION APPROVAL.
              Planning Commission questions: 
Gini: read the request and asked who is representing the project? 

Bryan: Bryan and Jamie King. We are here tonight representing the proposed Daycare Facility Use. We have purchased the former 7th Day Adventist Church located at 630 Lincoln St. I was informed by a friend of one of the members that it was for sale a long time. We looked at it and decided to go for it and to make this property into a Daycare Facility like the others we have and have had. We have a successful Facility in Delaware Township and had in Muncy. We are both teachers and have degrees in teaching. We have seen what the current systems have been doing to the kids, so we decided to make a difference. I believe we have done this and will continue to. 
I grew up here in Milton and want to give back to the community. We have checked out the other daycares and see that there is a need for a good quality/healthy environment daycare, and we will provide that. I am not being arrogant, but we are different, and the kids are proof. The system is broken and without the proper structure and teaching the kids only grow to act out and have AYSO type ideals. That is not reality. Entitlement doesn’t work in the real world. 

We start with getting the right staff who will be in it to make a difference and not to just getting a paycheck. Those individuals must enjoy kids and have a great temperament and patience. We have hired two neighbors for the proposed Daycare Facility. One is down the street and the other is directly behind the property. Great … Great people.

Like I said, we have done this at Muncy, which we later sold, and in Watsontown which we currently own still. We have also been asked to manage other facilities which we eventually declined because financially they were in bad shape. You cannot build a facility and then staff it and try to pay the bills and yet try to be affordable. We want to be affordable and an asset to the community. Things are watched by the State Agencies, and the Daycare at the YMCA in Williamsport was shutdown recently by the State. I cannot disclose why but it was in the paper. Now they are scrambling to find places for the kids.
I have coached sports for many years, including our children. They have been taught to win and lose gracefully and to extend grace to others who may not have the athletic ability as others. We taught them value in others and themselves. That’s a big part of what is missing in today’s community. Sports help teach kids about life and that it is not always fair but if you work at it then good things can happen. Sports teaches how to get along with others and that life isn’t easy and that we all need to work at it together. Like I said I teach and coach, but my wife Jamie gets the credit for raising our children and all the work that goes into a Daycare facility. She is the classroom oriented one while I am the overall sports and do some teaching and fill in as the substitute. I would like to introduce my wife Jamie, and do you wish to address them?
Hi, I’m Jamie and this has been a really fun and interesting experience. A lot of people think Bryan is arrogant but really, he is passionate about whatever he does. He and I both care about the kids and their structure and how they are taught. We both strive for the best for the kids and want to make a difference in their lives.

We have seen kids that we have had years later, and we can tell a difference in them over the other kids they are around. That speaks to us and helps us know we are on the right path. We are not a Christian Daycare, but we are Christians operating a Daycare. We observe the Holidays, and we don’t take that from the kids. We have Santa Clause there, the Easter Bunny and an Egg Hunt and hey we even celebrate Halloween too. LOL !! We believe in structure and discipline. We do not beat the kids or paddle them even though several parents have insisted we have their permission to do so. LOL !! We just make sure they understand that there are consequences with poor choices and will take away privileges or give time outs. Just like sports help teach the cause & effect, poor choices cause poor plays which may cause one to sit on the bench or to lose the game, or just poor performance. Do you have any questions for us? 
Gini: I’m sure we do, so I will read this note and the questions and then our own questions.
              In reviewing applications for Special Exceptions, the Zoning Hearing Board shall take into account the comments received from the Borough Planning Commission and the following requirements, in addition to those found in Article 4, and in other applicable sections of this Ordinance.

Gini Kaar asked the following questions of the Kings:

1. Is the proposed Use so designed, located, and proposed to be operated that the public health,  

   safety, welfare, and convenience will be protected. 

   Bryan: Yes, it is for the good of the community.
2. Will the proposed Use cause substantial injury to the value of other property in the 
   neighborhood where the Use is to be located?
   Bryan: No if anything it will add value by taking an abandoned building and using it for the 
   community good.

3. Will the proposed Use be compatible with adjoining development and the proposed character of the 
   zoning district where it is to be located?
   Bryan: Yes, it is compatible and will take care of the community’s kids.
4. Will adequate landscaping and screening be provided as required herein?


Bryan: No, it is not required at this point since there are no outdoor activities. If there is it will be at 

                  5th Street Park as long as we can use it along with the public. The PA State Agency does not 

                  require outdoor play areas so we are not sure if we will have it or not.
5. Will adequate off-street parking and loading be provided, and ingress and egress designed 
                                to cause minimum interference with traffic on abutting streets? 



Bryan: The church did not have designated or marked parking behind the building and there was  

                                no room for more than 2 if they did. We are providing 9 standard size stalls and one accessible van 
                                stall behind the building and vacant lot. We will have a place to drop off and pick up the kids and 
                                will not allow the kids to cross the street. We do not want cars parking along the street were the

                                residential properties are and take their spots from them. There is several on-street parking 
                                spaces beside the building that can be used for parking and drop off/pick up too. We have also                           

                                contacted the owner of the former ACF who gave us written permission to use his parking lot so 
                                we will have the staff park there. That leaves the ten spaces on the lots available for visitors or 
                                whomever. There will be less occupants for the Daycare than when the church was in operation 

                                and the kids don’t drive so parking isn’t an issue. There were 104 occupants for the church. 
6. Will the proposed Use conforms with all applicable regulations governing the district where it is to be  

   located, except as may otherwise be determined for large-scale developments. Yes, it will.
              In approving a Special Exception, the Zoning Hearing Board may attach whatever reasonable conditions and safeguards it deems necessary in order to ensure that the proposed development is consistent with the purposes of this Ordinance.

              Note: See attached additional information as it pertains to Day Care Centers in Article 3, 4, 7, and 8.
Other questions asked: 

Gini: How many staff? 
Bryan: 8 staff. That’s all we need.
Dale: Is fencing in the lot required by the State? 
Bryan: No play area is required but if you do put one in then fencing is required. I got all the information for the floodplain and fencing from Doug who has been extremely helpful throughout the process. 

Dale: What about interior security?

Gini: What happens if there is an intruder?

Bryan: The State does not require security. We do keep all doors locked. We have Dutch doors for the rooms so that we can lock the bottom half and keep the top half open to see what’s going on at all times. An intruder? Well, the staff have cell phones, and we also keep the exterior doors locked against unwanted entry. We have had no incidents in the last 15 years, so our record is good. We do not have key fobs or cards and the expensive locks. Imagine if we did, each time there is a new employee or one that left, we would have to reprogram the cards or fobs, including when someone loses theirs. It is an expensive investment that can be simply handled without huge dollars.
Gini: Do you require background checks?

Bryan: Yes, we do. There are the standard background checks that everyone must go through and keep up to date as required by the State. You are required to have clearances to be around the kids. Same for teaching, coaching & assisting sports, etc.
Dale: You answered all my questions, and I am refreshed by you using “Old School Fundamentals and Structures” and you more than answered my questions.

Gini: Is everyone finished asking questions?
Everyone: Yes
Gini: Do I have a motion?

9.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 8:

Motion by Dale Pfeil, and seconded by Dick Specht, to have the Zoning Officer write a letter for the Planning Commission recommending the Zoning Hearing Board approves the request as submitted. 
Motion passed.
       10.  Anything else to come before the Planning Commission: Nothing.
       11.  Motion to adjourn by Dale Pfeil and seconded by James Baldwin. Motion passed. 
